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18 August 96 
 
To All Constitutional Militia Units, Officers and NCOs 
 
There is a two-years-in-the-making documentary about to hit the theatres 
this fall (October-November) called Waco: "Rules of Engagement".  At 
present it is about 2 hours and 10 minutes in length.  This film, which 
takes evidence and testimony presented at the Davidians' trial and the 
congressional hearing and compares it with what is now known from FLIR 
tapes and other evidence-- (including footage that was not available to 
the congressional investigation, leaked by highly placed sources within 
the intelligence community). 
 
I have not yet seen this movie.  I have had significant portions of it 
described to me by those involved in the project.  Gentlemen and ladies, 
when this film is shown to the American public it will blow the lid off 
the Waco massacre.  THIS IS NOT A LINDA THOMPSON REDUX.  This is a 
professionally done, 100% factual work which employed a small army of 
recognized experts in ordnance, photographic and FLIR analysis, law 
enforcement and hostage situations.  If you thought the Jim Pate article 
in last month's Soldier of Fortune was startling (see sidebar on FLIR 
evidence of government forces firing <FBI HRT or Delta> into the rear of 
the building as Davidians are struggling to escape the fire), you ain't 
seen nothin' yet. 
 
If what this documentary presents is true (and I believe it to be), then 
Waco was in fact an American Lidice or Ouradour massacre.  The FLIR 
evidence is conclusive, and the movie presents other evidence to back it 
up.  There will be plenty here to reopen the Waco investigation on the 
Senate side, with perhaps a special prosecutor appointed to find out how 
far this murder conspiracy went. 
 
Quite frankly, the problem for militia commanders will be how to restrain 



the fringe elements and loose cannons from taking events into their own 
hands after they see this film. (Or to cope with the likely results in the 
event that they do.)  This movie will be very powerful and hard-hitting.  
If the Clinton Co-Presidency is reelected, particularly if the Republicans 
lose one or both houses of Congress at the same time, then the hope for 
any serious investigation of this new evidence will be nil.  In such a 
case, the likely criminals identified by this movie will be targets for 
assassination by rogue elements/borderline mental cases.  I wouldn't want 
to be Jeff Jamar, Jim Cavanaugh, Ron Noble, Sarabyn or Chojnacki in that 
case, not to mention the Secret Service detail that has to guard the 
Co-Presidents.  
 
 And these won't be nut cases like the fellow who sprayed the White House 
lawn with an SKS.  These will be U.S. military-trained men who know how 
much bulletdrop they've got to compensate for at 500 meters.  Now there is 
nothing more repugnant to me than the thought of Bill Clinton rotting 
beneath an eternal flame in Arlington and befouling the ground reserved 
for America's heroes.  The very act of assassination is a loser's tool.  
It has been roundly condemned over the past years by virtually all of the 
Constitutional militia movement. Even if it is successful in murdering 
without trial a criminal or two, the very act will bring down martial 
law-- the same thing the Clinton Administration and their Nazi lackeys 
seem to be seeking. 
 
The Clinton Administration is expected to take steps to try to stop this 
film from being distributed.  The question is: does the possibility of 
inciting nutcases to violence overrule the compelling presentation of the 
truth to the rest of us?  The answer to me is no.  Truth must out.  But 
forewarned is forearmed.  This will be a very disturbing and provocative 
movie.  Constitutional militia units should be urged by their officers and 
NCOs to seek every legal means of redress for the crimes the movie makes 
plain.  God willing, Clinton will not be reelected.   
 
But whatever happens, we must remember the mission laid out to us under 
law by the Founders, and reinforce every day the Lexington orders: "Don't 
Fire Unless Fired Upon!" 
 
-- Mike Vanderboegh, Bvt. Col.,  
1st Alabama Cavalry Regiment, Militia   
 


